
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to the new academic year! I am so pleased and excited to

invite all our new families whose young people have joined us this

year to the Woodside community. I would also like to thank all our

students and families for their support with the COVID testing this

week.

We had a fantastic summer with over 150 students from our new

Year 7 and Year 8 cohort joining us for Summer School (see next

page). Whilst our Year 10 students participated in Maths and

English tutoring.

The changes in restrictions have meant we can return to some of the

normal ways of learning which we think will benefit all of our

students. Lessons are now taking place in staff’s subject areas. We

are also returning to one lunch which means we can open up for

lunchtime clubs. 

I appreciate some frustrations with communication on the phone at

busy times during the school day which has been a particular

problem over the past few days. We will be publishing on our school

website a list of email addresses to help with contact. Furthermore,

all families are welcome on Wednesday 29th September to meet

with myself, the senior leadership team and other parents.

Below is a list of parent events coming up, we will shortly be sending

through a list of Woodside family and friends events and evening

talks. You can check on all dates and parents evenings on:

https://www.woodsidehighschool.co.uk/Calendar

Headteacher

Ms. Wallace
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YEAR 7 PARENTS KEY DATES

Dates
Friday 17th September
8:30 a.m. - 9:30 a.m. 

Tuesday 21st September
2:30 p.m. -3:20 p.m.

Thursday 30th September
8:30 a.m. - 6 p.m.

Year 7 Parent Coffee
Morning

Year 7 Parent Afternoon
Tea

Meet the Headteacher
and Senior Leadership
Team - open to all

SEND Coffee Morning

Year 7 Information
Evening

Event
An opportunity to meet with the

headteacher and other key staff

An opportunity to meet with the

headteacher and other key staff

Open to all parents an opportunity

to meet the headteacher and

senior leadership team

An opportunity to meet with our

inclusion team for all parents/cares of

students with SEND needs or if you

would like to discuss SEND support

for your child 

Parents information meeting and

meet the tutor. An opportunity to

find out about how your child is

settling into secondary school. 

Information

Wednesday 29th September
5 p.m. - 6 p.m.

Friday 24th September
10 a.m.

YEAR 10 SUMMER SCHOOL WITH

THE BRILLIANT CLUB 
Students in Year 10 took part in a week-long tutoring

programme with The Brilliant Club, an organization

where PHD students from University tutor small

groups of young people. Students in our Summer

School were focusing on Maths and English skills,

enriching their knowledge or key concepts and units

of study. Students were assessed at the start and the

end of the week and tutors commented on the

impressive progress students had made in the week.

Ms. Wallace

BREAKFAST CLUB - 

FREE FOR ALL PUPILS

Monday - Friday

7:30 a.m. - 8:30 a.m. 

Canteen

Breakfast Club is back at Woodside and every

student is welcome! 

Mrs. Hanley



FREE SCHOOL MEAL

Income Support 

Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

Income-related Employment and Support

Allowance 

Support under Part VI of the Immigration and

Asylum Act 1999 

The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also

entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an

annual gross income of no more than £16,190) 

Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks

after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April

2018 your household income must be less than

£7,400 a year (after tax and not including any

benefits you get) 

You may be able to receive meals for your child(ren)

and a clothing voucher of £60 if you are in receipt of

any of the following:

If you believe you are eligible please fill in the pdf at

the end of this newsletter and send it into school or

Email: judy.barton@woodsidehighschool.co.uk for a

hard copy to be sent to your house (drop back to

reception or with your son/daughter) or

Drop into reception any day and request to speak to

our Mr. Bonner or our admin support team.

Ms. Wallace

STUDENT LEADERSHIP TEAM

Boglarka L - Head prefect

Ronnie M - Head prefect

Michael K - Deputy Prefect  

Dinavi N - Deputy Prefect

Aayah A - Deputy Prefect

Junaid J - Deputy Prefect

Eva G - Main Prefect

Nicholas A - Main Prefect 

We are delighted to announce our Student

Leadership team for 2021 - 2022. 

Ms. Wallace

VACCINATION AND SCHOOL

TESTING
Please find a letter attached at the end of this

newsletter from Dr. Will Maimaris, Director of Public

House, for the latest information on vaccination for

16 and 17-year olds – as well as asymptomatic

testing requirements for when schools return.

Haringey Council

TWITTER & INSTAGRAM

@WOODSIDEHIGHSCH
We are finally back on Twitter and Instagram. You

can receive the latest news and updates on

everything that is happening around the school via

our social media channels. 

https://twitter.com/Woodsidehighsch

https://www.instagram.com/woodsidehighsch/

Mr. Chan

mailto:Eveleen.Riordan@haringey.gov.uk
https://twitter.com/Woodsidehighsch


STUDENTS’ EXCELLENT

ACHIEVEMENTS
Woodside High School students have achieved strong

results in this year’s GCSE examinations with 69% of

students achieving 5 GCSEs at grades 4+ including

English and Maths and 43% at grades 5+ including

English and Maths. 

Exceptional results include those by Patrica Ssonko

(eleven grade 9s); Mohammad Hayen (six grade 9s

and one grade 8), Ibtissam Ijouiher (six grade 9s,

three grade 8s, and two grade 7s); Natalia Antova

(four grade 9s, four grade 7s and three grade 8s),

Jabiah Murshida (four grade 9s and six grade 8s),

Tahir Ibis (four grade 9s, one grade 8 and three grade

7s), and Jerome Iyamu who achieved four grade 9s.

With 70% of students achieving 5 or more 9-4 grades

and progress for all learners well above average;

Woodside students have once again demonstrated

why, Woodside High School is a fantastic place for

students to study and learn.

Ms. Wallace

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHER
The school photographer will be on-site on Friday

17th to take individual photos of the new Year 7's,

staff and other students who do not have a photo. He

will also return on Friday 24th to take individual

photos of current year 11's.

Mrs. Spencer

YEAR 7
OPEN EVENING
13TH OCT 
(5 P.M. - 7 P.M.)

HOMEWORK CLUB
Homework club is finally here! Numeracy and

literacy skills such as; writing, reading and

comprehension are significant shared values of

embellishing equality and diversity in articulating

ourselves as well as creating an atmospheric

environment for our pupils to engage, thrive and be

successors.

TA support will be provided in homework club in

enabling every pupil to access the curriculum

seamlessly.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any

concerns or questions in regards to your child

accessing this provision

Ms. Chowdhury



PE CLUBS

Jiu-Jitsu Monday for KS3 and Wednesday for KS4

with Miss Ferreira and Coaches

Basketball with Mr Barnes for Boys on Monday

and Thursday for the Girls

Football for year 8 and 9 boys Tuesday and KS4

Friday 

Trampoline for KS3 on Tuesday 

Rugby KS3 on Wednesday with Ms Pryor 

Football for Y7 on Tuesday with Mr Phillips 

Table tennis on Tuesday with Mr Perez 

Dance on Wednesday with Ms Oliver 

Football for KS3 on Friday with Miss Ferreira 

Let's get active! Our Multi-sports club is back at

lunchtime and we have a number of after school clubs

starting from Monday:

Ms. Ferreira 

LAE SUMMER SCHOOL
A group of students in Year 7-10 were given the

opportunity to visit LAE Tottenham for a summer

school to help students on their journey to University

and aspirational careers. The summer school involved

careers aspects and developing study skills. Students

had a fantastic time, here's what one of our students

had to say about it:

"During the summer holiday students in our year

group, Year 9 and other year groups were taking part

in LAE summer school. We did amazing things like do

a presentation on how to live on Mars (which helped

with my self-confidence) . 

What I enjoyed was when a Motivational speaker

came in and inspired me to believe in myself and try

my best in everything I do in life. We ended the

superb trip with a tour of the Tottenham Stadium

where we got to see behind the scene views that the

actual football players see! 

Overall, it was an amazing visit I wouldn’t trade for

the world!" - Mohammed A (Year 8)

DEEP: BLACK PHOTOGRAPHY
Students at Woodside took part in an extended

photography programme with Deep: Black. An

organisation which works with young people to use

the arts as a creative outlets. Over several months,

the project developed students' photography skills

and offered support on their individual creative

project about self, environment and emotions.

Students' work is currently at display in Haringey

Mind's head office and we are planning an school

exhibition soon

Ms. Wallace



COVID MOVEMENTS AROUND

SCHOOL

Year 7 and 8 leave at 3:10 students can leave, be

supervised until 3:20 or attend a club

Year 9 and 10 leave will be walked down to leave

at 3:15

Year 11 from next week will have an after school

period 6 timetable to prepare them for

examinations information will be sent to parents.

Students had 50 minutes for lunch this week (Year 7-

1 hour) this was to get them through the canteen.

However, this has now been speeded up and means

we have a large number of students together at

lunch. 

To minimalise students interaction and reduce

potential spreading of the virus, lunch will now be 50

mins for Year 7 and 40 mins for all other years. Clubs

will run. Staggered end to the day*

From Monday 10th September

 

This will minimalise numbers at the school gate and

reduce potential spreading of the virus.

 

*please note a shorter lunch means no curriculum

time is effected

Ms. Wallace

COVID UPDATE
A reminder students are encouraged to take

lateral flow tests twice weekly

All students opting in have been tested twice this

week

Students should regularly wash hands and

student may wear face masks if they wish

Ms. Wallace










